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An intimate group of 12 Unificationists in Kansas City witnessed the Blessing of one couple at the 
Unification Family Life Center alongside the activities in Korea through the live broadcast. The whole 
community came together to make this happen; on the day before the Blessing, the local pastor and his 
family had to suddenly go to their hometown when his father ascended to the spirit world. In their place, 
another couple came down from Omaha, which is several hours away, and all the community members 
chipped in to made it a very successful event. 
 
“I’m really happy for today because when I talked to God he answered me,” said the groom. “I asked him 
in 2015 and in 2016 He answered me. My girlfriend wanted to marry me, and today was a beautiful day. I 
want to say thank you to all the brothers and sisters here who took care of me so well. May God bless you 
for this Blessing you have given me.” 
 
 


